



	
	École Shoreline Community School PAC Meeting
Thursday, January 22, 2022
7:00 – 8:00 p.m.

DRAFT Meeting Minutes

	Meeting Start 7:00 p.m.


	INTRODUCTIONS

	Attendees:

	8 attendees 

	PAC Executive:

	Lesley Valour (Treasurer), Sarah Morse (Secretary)

	Administration:

	Gautam Khosla (Principal) & Micha Seaberg (Vice-Principal)

	REPORTS

	Administration Update (Gautam/Micha)

· Activities
· Volleyball (intramural as well as competitive) is taking place
· PISE is coming to the school Mondays and Thursdays for after school activities as well as in-school time on Thursdays.
· Rugby academy program is up and running, not at the full program level yet due to COVID protocols.
· Work on the musical is in progress, there have been some changes due to COVID protocols.
· Moose Hide Campaign to take place in February, virtually this year.
· February is Black History Month; Shoreline will have a team of educators providing learning and activity opportunities for students.
· The MDI (Middle Years Development Instrument) will take place in February.  This is a voluntary non-curricular assessment of how are students doing socially and emotionally.
· The bottle drive on January 15 raised approximately $800.
· Equine Assisted Learning program: currently one class going to a ranch in Central Saanich for this program, it is going well, and looking to expand.
· A Metis artist will be coming to the school to do mural work.  This is being done with the permission of the Esquimalt and Songhees Nations.
· The Big Canoe program is running, currently working on scheduling
· Working toward improving indigenous resources for the school in both French and English.
· Transition day is coming up.  Esquimalt High will be facilitating a Zoom meeting March 1st.  Other schools are also being scheduled.
· Late FRIM registration/transfer process is in progress.  The program is growing at Shoreline.
· Some trees on the school grounds needed to be removed as roots were getting into sewer lines.  The wood has been retained by the school and is being made into benches.
· Cell Phone Policy: This is being reviewed by staff.  
· Leaf program cohort with Rock Heights has transferred back to operating at Shoreline from Rock Heights.  This program has 6 or 7 students participating and is a unique opportunity.
· Shoreline is looking at creating a boys network at the school.  This would be a program with mentorship and support opportunities.
· Shoreline has a new youth and family counsellor; they will be starting to see students next week.
· Increased health and safety protocols have been implemented in response to Omicron.
· The District has offered Shoreline a Glow Forge Machine.


PAC Executive News

· Treasurer Update
· Gaming Account balance $1,651.38
· General Account balance $6,648.68, bottle drive funds will be added to general account. 


· Parent Education Night:
· A Gaming/Gambling Prevention and Awareness speaker will be providing a presentation for Shoreline Parents via Zoom at 6 pm February 24, immediately preceding the next scheduled PAC meeting.



	NEXT MEETING

	
Next PAC meeting – February 24 from 7:00 – 8:00 p.m
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